
 

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2018/Teresa Lewis 

 

 
 

Chancel Rebuilt 
 
Chute  
 
The chancel of this church, which has been entirely rebuilt by T. E. Fowle, Esq., of Chute Lodge, was 
opened for divine service on Sunday the 25th inst. when two sermons were preached to numerous 
congregations by the Rev. Canon Lear, the Bishop’s Commissary.  The lessons were read by the 
Vicar and the Canon.  The Holy Communion was administered, when the new altar table given by the 
Bishop was used.  A handsome new altar cloth has been presented by the vicar, the Rev. S. Cosway.    
The new chancel, as well as the vestry which has been added, are built in the Early English style, 
from plans by J. L. Pearson, Esq. of 46 Harley Street, London.  The contractors were Messrs. Salmon 
and Chivers of Devizes.  A memorial window from Messrs. Clayton and Bell, of London, has been 
given by Mrs. Everett, of Salisbury, the subjects of which are the Burial, Resurrection and Ascension 
of our Lord.  
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